
 

 

Wildflower Grant Installation 
(Revision due to Covid) 

 

The Miamisburg Parks and Recreation Department was fortunate to receive a $2,500 program grant 
from the Ohio Parks and Recreation Association Foundation in January of 2020 for the Department’s  
“Greenspace Management Program”. After receipt of this grant, funds were used to purchase various 
wildflower seeds and developed a program, identifying locations and signage to help establish 
wildflower management areas at various park locations. The grant helped kick-start the department’s 
approach to advocating for wildflower and no mow areas within passive greenspaces. Additionally the 
grant allowed for volunteers to engage with the project and establish some wildflower “tracks” at 
Benner Park.  

The Department is committed to developing and publicizing a pollinator project that minimizes 
maintenance costs and promotes the protection and health of pollinators and their environments. This 
program will help to increase public awareness about declining pollinator populations and the important 
role of habitat restoration. The program will sustain beyond the initial phase of publicizing and continue 
to accommodate pollinator and resource management needs for a better future. As an evaluation 
method, staff and local volunteers will spend time observing the designated pollinator areas throughout 
the season to help study and determine the number of pollinators visiting the new habitats. Staff will 
also track maintenance hours to determine how many hours of mowing are eliminated with this project. 
The Miamisburg Parks and Recreation Department is committed to improve the quality of habitats for 
pollinators.  

This project helps to create a favorable environment for the local biodiversity of Miamisburg. By planting 
native grasses and wildflowers, we will be establishing a safe and natural environment for local species 
including butterflies, bees, and other species of insects.  Creating this environment will help to stabilize 
populations, promote pollination, and overall have a positive impact on the ecosystem.  

Completed in 2020  

• Purchase of Wildflower seed  
• Establishment of pilot no mow areas 

Completed in 2021  

• “No mow” area established at Mound Park 
• Wildflower and no mow area continued management at Mound Golf Course with an over 

seeding completed in April 2021 



 

• Benner Park pollinator program approved for plan 
• Initial mapping of designated area within Benner Park 
• 25 x 7 plot planted based on plan by Miamisburg High School former student and current 

Cornell University Entomology student 
• Initial mowing patterns maintained 
• PTO driven tiller purchased-$2399 

 

Summer/Fall Plan 2022 

• Approve map June 2022 
• June 2022 Schedule ground prep for fall planting 
• Sign quote approval- May-June 2022 
• Social media scheduled with marketing- Begin in late summer 
• Select Plants and Seed Mixes $1000– July 2022  
• CUFAB and CBC meeting discussion of plan implementation 
• Maintenance Schedule and Observations added to calendar– Year Round 
• Dedicated Park Maintenance employee overseeing Pollinator Habitat Area determined 
• Prepare for Planting – August 2022 
• Plantings Fall 2022 
• Signage installed Fall 2022 
• Magazine Article in Spring 2023 
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